
Friday Update 
October 15, 2021 
 
Health Update 
 
For the week ending October 15, 2021, we had (2) two positive COVID-19 cases at MCMS.  Per usual procedures, the IDPH guidelines 
were followed for quarantine and exclusions. Please continue to be conscientious in keeping sick children home. If you have any 
questions, please contact our school health offices. Locust School: 815-568-7632 (Mrs. Weidner) and Grant/MCMS: 815-568-5720 
(Mrs. Turner).  We are also heading into our regular cold and flu season, so please remind your children to wash –wash-wash and 
wash those hands!  Clean hands are the best deterrent for colds and flu.   

SHIELD Clarification 

I have recently had some inquiries about SHIELD and associating processes.  The SHIELD test is ONLY given to students that have 
been OPTED-IN by the parents.  Parents had to sign an authorization form for their child to be tested.  SHIELD is a saliva-based RT-
PCR test.  We collect SHIELD samples every Thursday during the school day.  For most of our students, the SHIELD test takes less 
than 10 minutes.  The samples are then driven to the University of Illinois School of Medicine campus in Rockford, IL where the testing 
is completed in a controlled lab.  We receive results normally within 24 hours.  If a child tests positive on SHIELD, they must stay home 
and isolate for 10 days, even if they have no symptoms. In addition, quarantine of close contacts still occurs according to IDPH 
guidelines. The intent behind SHIELD is to capture those asymptomatic students before they can pass the virus to other students.  
 
If you have not enrolled your child for SHIELD and you would like them to be part of the testing on Thursday, please contact Kathy 
Burns:  kburns@marengo165.org.  AND, if you would no longer want your child to be part of SHIELD testing, please contact Kathy 
Burns:  kburns@marengo165.org.   

Donations 

As we continue to clean our student’s work areas and desks multiple times throughout the day, we use many paper towels.  If you are 
in a position where you can donate some paper towels, we would be deeply grateful.  You can drop them off at any of the school 
offices or bring them with to Parent Teacher Conferences in November!    We are not fussy about the brand.  Any paper towels would 
be greatly appreciated!   

Bus and Van Drivers 

We desperately need bus and van drivers!  This is a perfect way to earn some extra income and still be home with your school-aged 
children.  The district will help you study for the test and you will be paid for your training.  Starting pay is $19.02/hour.  Even if you 
could only drive in the morning or in the afternoon—we can USE YOU!  Or maybe you can only drive in the late afternoons –we can 
use you for sports trips!  If you already have your CDL—you are 90% there.  Please consider becoming part of the D165 Family as a 
bus driver.  It is a great job with child-friendly hours!   

Settler’s Day 
 
I saw many of our families at the carnival, Saturday Night on Main Street, and braving the rain to see the parade.  A big “shout-out” to 
our amazing Mrs. Suellen Lopez—the parade would never happen without her organizing and on the spot leadership!  It was a 
wonderful weekend with an amazing amount of support from the communities of Marengo and Union.  Can’t wait until next year!  
 
As there are probably only a few weather-friendly weekends left, take advantage and get outside for some family fun! 
 
Dr. Lea Damisch, Superintendent of Schools 


